



التاريخ: 13 أكتوبر 2020

Date: October, 13<sup>th</sup> 2020

Circular No:24 / AV 20

Circular No:24 / AY 2020-2021 Grade 3 A Students: COVID-19 case

Dear Parents of our Grade 3 A students,

I write to let you know that we have had a suspected case of COVID-19 in the Grade 3 A class on Thursday. The parents of the student in Group B only informed us yesterday during the late afternoon after the test results were revealed.

We took the necessary precautionary measures to inform all parents of Group B and we had to isolate the English, Arabic, and Islamic teachers to safeguard themselves and the rest of the Group A students. The teachers will be teaching from home until October 26th, 2020 (last day of Quarantine for teachers) and all Grade 3 A students (the A and B alternative groups) should be online at home to attend classes.

I apologise for the inconvenience caused, but the health and safety of our students and staff is very important to us and we do not want to take any risks with Group A as well.

Thank you for your cooperation and support as always keep safe and healthy.

السادة أولياء أمور طلابنا في الصف الثالث A ،

أكتب إليكم لإعلامكم بأن لدينا حالة مشتبه بها لـــكوفيد 19في الصف الثالث A يوم الخميس الفارط. تم ابلاغنا من قبل ولي الأمر طالب من المجموعة "ب" مساء يوم أمس بعد ظهور النتيجة الاختبار.

أبلغنا أولياء أمور طلاب الصف الثالث Aفي المجموعة "ب" المخالطين مباشرة للحالة، بالأمس فقط في وقت متأخر بعد الكشف عن نتائج الاختبار.

اتخذنا الإجراءات الاحترازية اللازمة لإبلاغ جميع أولياء الأمور بالمجموعة "ب" وكان علينا عزل معلى اللغة الإنجليزية والعربية والدراسات الاسلامية لحماية أنفسهم وبقية طلاب المجموعة "أ". سيقوم المعلمون بالتدريس من المنزل عن بعد حتى 26 أكتوبر 2020 ( آخر يوم في الحجر الصعي للمدرسين) وبجب أن يحضر عن بعد جميع طلاب الصف الثالث A للجموعتان" أو ب") كل الحصص الدراسية.

أعتذر عن الإزعاج، ولكن صحة وسلامة طلابنا وموظفينا مهمة جدًا بالنسبة لنا ولا نريد المخاطرة مع المجموعة "أ".

شكرًا لكم على تعاونك ودعمكم ونرجو منكم دائمًا الحفاظ على سلامتكم وصحتكم.

تفضلوا بقبول فائق الاحترام،

أنطوانيت براون مديرة المدرسة

Yours sincerely,

Antoinette Brown Principal Director

